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Monthly Newsletter 
                                   April 2016  

 

President’s Message 
 

Based on the pollen levels in Lee’s Crossing I think it is safe to say that Spring has sprung – which, in 

addition to sneezing and wheezing, starts to trigger other upcoming events and planning for the 

summer. 
 

The Board of Directors is looking for one or more Lee’s Crossing residents who are willing to be the Pool 

Monitor to ensure that only Lee’s Crossing residents and their guests are accessing the pool facilities.  At 

random times during the beginning of the season, the pool monitor verifies Lee’s Crossing residents for 

those who want to access the pool area.  The pool monitor is a paid position.  Please contact me at 

joseph.fenton@comcast.net for a copy of the pool monitor duties if you are interested. 
 

We are also looking for a woodworker in the neighborhood to take over the job of making replacement 

mailbox placards.  Please contact me if you are interested.  Thanks to David Burke for taking this on for 

the past few years. 
 

The neighborhood yard sale will be held on Saturday, May 7, 2016.  We will advertise this neighborhood 

event in the Marietta Daily Journal. 
 

We would like to acknowledge high school and college graduates individually on signs in the front of the 

neighborhood again this year.  Please see the notice in the newsletter about how to have your 

graduate’s name included.  It is important that the names be submitted TIMELY, by email, identifying 

the graduate’s name and school.   
 

The neighborhood swim team still has openings in some of the age groups.  All registration for swim 

team will take place at the clubhouse on Monday, April 11th from 4:30 PM - 7:00 PM.  Please read on for 

additional swim team news. 
 

We are also looking for one or more people to take over the swim team coordinator position for the 

2107 season.  It would be ideal to have someone shadow Laura Fenton this season to “learn the swim 

ropes”.   If we do not have a coordinator, the team will not be able to compete next season.  
 

The LCHOA Board election results were reviewed during the March meeting.  Angela Ford was reelected 

as Lee’s Crossing Treasurer and Board members Jason Waters, Erroll Eckford, and David Burke were 

reelected to the Board.  Joe Fenton was selected to continue as President and Walter Walker was 

selected as Secretary for the next year. 
 

We recently had the interior of the clubhouse painted.  Many thanks to Katie Waters and Meredith 

Warren for helping select the new color palette for the clubhouse. 

 

Joe Fenton 
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Around the Neighborhood 

  
Pool Monitor Needed 

 

The Board of Directors is looking for one or more Lee’s Crossing residents who are willing serve 

as Pool Monitor to ensure that only Lee’s Crossing residents and their guests are accessing the 

pool facilities.  At random times during the beginning of the season, the pool monitor verifies 

that those who want to access the pool area are Lee’s Crossing residents.  The pool monitor is a 

paid position.  Please contact Joe Fenton joseph.fenton@comcast.net for a copy of the pool 

monitor duties if you are interested. 

 

 
Woodworker Needed 

 
The Board of Directors is looking for a woodworker in the neighborhood to take over the job of making 

replacement mailbox placards.  Please contact Joe Fenton at joseph.fenton@comcast.net  if you are 

interested.   

 

 
Neighborhood Yard Sale 

The neighborhood yard sale will be held on Saturday, May 7, 2016.  We will advertise this neighborhood 

event in the Marietta Daily Journal.  Look for additional information in the May newsletter. 

 

 

Welcome New Neighbors 

 
Susanne Watts  1066 Foreststone  

Josiah Whitfield  891 Trailside 

Nancy McCandless  857 Trailside Ln 

Robin Williams  506 Lees Trace 

Donald & April Stevens 1155 Harrowgrove Court 

 

 

 

Graduation Time! 

 

Graduation for both high school and college is just a short time away.  Please send the names 

and the school of all college and high school students living in Lee’s Crossing who will graduate 

this spring to Barry Christensen at bschristensen@mindspring.com.  Send this information by 

email only.  If you do not get a return email confirming receipt of the student name, please 

resubmit the name and school.  No phone messages.  This list will be used for the sign at the 

front of Lee’s Crossing.  Deadline will be May 10, 2016 for sending in the information. 
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Please Come to Lees Crossing Springfest 2016Please Come to Lees Crossing Springfest 2016Please Come to Lees Crossing Springfest 2016Please Come to Lees Crossing Springfest 2016    

April 17th 

At the Clubhouse Parking Lot 

Brother Whitlock is returning to play us awesome music! 

We also have Dominics NY Pizza truck 

Please RSVP to rrshunter@hotmail.com  

or (770) 425-4186 

We need an RSVP for the pizzas 

Salad, Desserts, Beer, Wine and Lemonade served 

Kids crafts and activities 



4 

 

Swim Team News 

The 2016 Lees Crossing Summer Swim Team still has openings in most age groups.  The girls 

and boys 5/6, boys 7/8and girls 13/14 groups are full.  We need swimmers in all other groups 

especially the 15 -18 groups.  If you have not yet reserved your spot please do so ASAP. Please 

email leescrossingswim@gmail.com, with your child's (children's) full name, male/female 

and age as of June 1st. 

Registration will be completed at the club house on Monday, April 11th, from 4:30 - 7pm.   

We still need someone to step up to learn the coordinators position.  The position may be 

shared.  Please let me know if you are interested.  There is a stipend for this position.  

 There will be a new suit for this season.  The swim suit will be available to order at 

registration.   

See you at the pool! 

Laura Fenton 

678-575-4832 

leescrossingswim@gmail.com 

 

 

Neighborhood Meet & Greet Invitation 

 

Please join us, Steve & Terri Mathis, for a neighborhood Meet & Greet for Chuck 

Bachman, candidate for Cobb Superior Court Judge, on Wednesday, April 13th from 7-8 pm.  

Refreshments provided so relax after work and meet Chuck, a really great guy! For additional 

information please contact Steve or Terri at sandtmathis@yahoo.com.  

 

 

 
 

Clubhouse Rentals 

 

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 

678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com.  In an effort to keep our Clubhouse clean and in 

the best condition, the rental deposit has increased to $250.  However, if you return the 

clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned. 
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Upcoming Neighborhood Events - Mark Your Calendars 

 

April 17 - Family friendly Springfest - We will have the band Brother Whitlock returning and a 

Food Truck -more details to follow 

 

May 29 - BBQ - Family friendly Pool Opening Party 

 

July 16 - Adult Only Summer Party - more details to follow 

 

August 13 -Family friendly Mexican Trivia 

 

September 4 - Family friendly Pool Closing Party 

 

October 16 - Family friendly Octoberfest - Red, White, and Blue Band of Woodstock will be 

returning - German foods and fun. 

 

December 4 - Cookie and Beer Swap  

 

More information for each event will come as the events get closer.  

 

 

 

 

 

Neighborhood Notaries 
 

Greg Amaden   Lee’s Trace   770-429-9264  

James Belrose   Lees Trace    770-794-9897 

Melissa Drehs    Lee’s Trace   216-392-1424 

Brenda Fairbanks  Trailwood Lane  678-290-4810 

Angela G. Ford   Lee’s Trace   678-234-7430 

Carolyn Richardson  Cedar Branch Court  770-427-9900 

Cecilia E. White  Trailwood Lane  678-922-1933 

  

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and 

phone number to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.   
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Classifieds 

 

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS:  When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being used 

for the ads listed below.  Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact 

information and state how long you wish the article to run.  All submissions will run ONE 

MONTH unless otherwise requested.  

 

For Sale  

2011 Nissan Maxima.  Silver with black leather interior. This is an awesome car to drive! 3.5L SV 

with 300 HP, 2 key FOBs, A/C ice cold, Excellent condition, Looks & drives great, Must see, New 

tires, No accidents, Non-smoker, Satellite radio, Seats like new, Bose sound system, Very clean 

leather interior, Well maintained. Must test drive this car to appreciate how great this roomy 

sedan handles like a sports car! 59,514 miles.  Asking $17,950.  Call Wendi at 770-675-3722. 

 
Looking for Summer Job Opportunity 

Hello! My name is Grant Garrett and I am a 17 year-old junior at The Lovett School.  I’m a 

responsible, dependable, multi-sport athlete and I can drive with no restrictions. I have two 

years of experience as a summer camp counselor, at both Cheatham Hill Elementary and at The 

Lovett School.  I’m looking for work opportunities (babysitting, running errands, taking your 

children on day fieldtrips, manual labor, and yard work) primarily from May-August, although I 

am currently available on some evenings and weekends outside of school sports 

practices/games. My phone number is 404-931-4795 and, being a teenage boy, I will be very 

prompt to answer your texts! 

 
For Sale 

Karen Hinton’s mom is selling her condo in Manning Villas (next door to LC).  It is a 4br/3bath 

and is on the market for $130,000.  A great place with many wonderful features in a great 

location!  If you know someone that would be interested, please have them contact Karen at 

khint@att.net for further information. 
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Around Town 
Calendar of Events – April 

 

Day Event 

1-10 “Next to Normal” (Musical) 

1 Marietta Square Art Walk 

2 MS Walk 

2 Kite Building Day 

2, 9, 16, 23, 30 Marietta Square Farmers’ Market 

2, 9, 16, 23, 30 Marietta Food Tour 

2, 9, 16, 23, 30 Wine Tasting 

8, 9, 15, 16, 23 Dinner & a Play 

23 Marietta Square Artisan’s Market 

24 Taste of Marietta 

29 Glover Park Concert Series 

 

These are just a few of the opportunities on the calendar this month!  For more information on 

these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta’s website at 

http://www.mariettacalendar.com.   

 

National Drug Take Back Event April 30th 

On April 30th, 2016 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. the Marietta Police Department and the Drug 

Enforcement Administration will give the public its 10th opportunity in five years to prevent pill 

abuse and theft by ridding their homes of potentially dangerous expired, unused, and 

unwanted prescription drugs. Please bring your pills for disposal to the Marietta Police 

Department at 240 Lemon St Marietta, Ga 30060. (The DEA cannot accept liquids or needles or 

sharps, only pills or patches.) The service is free and anonymous, no questions asked. 
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Neighborhood Business Spotlight 

 

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else’s -

business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact 

information.  Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space.  

Send your information to leescrossing@mariettaga@gmail.com.  Note:  Please keep 

descriptions to ONE SHORT paragraph in WORD format.  Do not send brochures, flyers or 

pictures as they will not be published.  ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST BE SENT TO EITHER 

leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com.  NO SUCCESSIVE 

MONTHS. 

 

Business Spotlight: 
 

Your neighbor, Dyana Brooks, in Lee’s Crossing can be your very own Mary Kay Beauty 

Consultant! As a Mary Kay Independent Beauty Consultant, she can help you discover amazing 

age-fighting and age restoring skin care, the latest trends in color, great grooming products for 

men and fabulous gift-giving ideas! Contact her today to place an order for your current 

product needs or to book a party or consultation to help you discover the beauty essentials that 

are just right for you. Email:  dbrooks8154@marykay.com, Phone: 770-656-5011, Website: 

http://www.marykay.com/dbrooks8154 . 

 

 

I Recommend: 
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To receive newsletter by e-mail:  send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com 

 

For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com 

 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the May 2016 Newsletter is April 25.  Any submissions after 

this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion. 

 

Newsletter Editor:  Angelia Trevathan   e-mail: trevathan.angelia@gmail.com   

Phone:  770-312-6374 

 

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee’s 

Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee’s 

Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee’s Crossing activities 

and related issues.  The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the 

obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose.  As such, articles or advertising 

endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be 

divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted.  All appropriate 

content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication 

within our neighborhood. 

 

Mailbox Repair:  If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Shellie 

Evans at 404-405-5852 for mailbox post paint.  For a mailbox number placard contact David 

Burke at david.burke@gmail.com.   

 

Clubhouse Rental:  Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com 

 

Neighborhood Directories:  Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF 

format.  Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.   
 

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password:  lcswimtennis 

Tennis Court Reservations:  www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc  
 

Board Members  
 

Joe Fenton, President  678-581-0033   Jason Waters, Director 678-290-9116 

1068 Foreststone Way     600 Trailwood Lane 

 

Erroll Eckford, Director      404-226-0088   Angela Ford, Treasurer 678-234-7430 

656 Trailwood Lane     521 Lee’s Trace   

  

David Burke, Director   412-512-0750      Melissa Drehs  216-392-1424 

1164 Chestnut Hill Circle     413 Lee’s Trace 

     

Walt Walker, Director   770-428-4755   Covenant Enforcement  

1060 Foreststone Way     David Waldrep  770-514-0821 

dfwaldrep@gmail.com 

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com   


